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FVWWC General Meeting 
August 5, 2014 Program 

 
 

Ron Schune 
Finishing 

 
 
Bring your FVWWC badge or dues if you are not 
current ï see page 3 for the new check-in procedure.   
 
 

 
Hands-On Demo 

 
If you have a technique to 

demonstrate, please contact Mike 
Brady, at 630-879-6051. 

 

Help Wanted 
 
Have you been looking for ways to get more 
involved in the Fox Valley Woodworking Club?  
Perhaps you have some ideas for meeting 
programs, planning field trips, workshops, shop 
tours, or improving the club website.  We currently 
have openings for Webmaster / Communications 
director (a board position) and Shop Tour 
Organizer.  In addition, Dave Burk would appreciate 
your suggestions for programs and speakers.  Mike 
Brady is always looking for volunteers and topics for 
the hands-on demos. Lee Nye needs someone to 
fill-in as photographer when he is absent (or even 
better, full-time).   
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Calendar of Events 

August 2014 

Date Time Event 

Aug 5 
(Tues) 

6:30PM
  

Hand Tool SIG 
Scrollsaw SIG 

Aug 5   
(Tues) 

7:30PM 
 

FVWWC General 
Meeting 

Aug 20 
(Wed) 

9:00AM FVWWC Breakfast 
Club 

Red Apple 
Restaurant 

414 S. Schmale Rd 

September 2014 

Date Time Event 

Sept 2 
 

6:30PM
  

Hand Tool SIG 
ShopSmith SIG 

Sept 2 
(Tues) 

7:30PM 
 

FVWWC General 
Meeting 

Sept 17 
(Wed) 

9:00AM FVWWC Breakfast 
Club 

Red Apple 
Restaurant 

414 S. Schmale Rd 

 

July 1, 2014 Program Review 
  
  

Highlights of SAPFM 2014 Williamsburg 
FVWWC Library Resources 

Tool Auction 
 
Arnie Bandstra (below left) presented the 
highlights of the Annual Society of American 
Period Furniture Makers (SAPFM) conference 
in Williamsburg.  He also brought in some tools 
he was inspired at the conference to make.    
 
Next, Dave Dockstader (below right)reviewed 
the resources we have available in the club 
library and how to make the best use of them.  
He explained the extensive resources he has 
developed to help us with our project research. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
And last, but not least,  
Tom Sharp conducted 
 the live tool auction  
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FVWWC Officers & Staff 
 

President: John Gesiakowski 

 president@fvwwc.org 

  

Past President:  Tom Sharp 
 thomas.sharp@sbcglobal.net 

 

Vice President:  Mike Brady  
 mbrady25@comcast.net 

 

Treasurer:  Doug Pfaff  

 dhpfaff@gmail.com 

 

Secretary:  Ed Schalk 
 secretary@fvwwc.org 

 

Program Committee:  Dave Burk 
 Krub411@yahoo.com 

 

Shop Tour Organizer:  open 

 

Membership:  Steve Fox 
 dcnfox127@gmail.com 

 

Newsletter Editor : Lee Nye 

 roadbiker123@gmail.com 

 

Director of Communication /  

Webmaster: open  
     woodworkers@fvwwc.org 

 

Resources Chair:  Dave Dockstader 
 resources@fvwwc.org 

            

Raffles:  Gail Madden 

 Norm Musur   

 

Photographer:  open 

 

Show & Tell MC:  Rich Russel 

 

Show Chairman:  Keith Rosche 

 

Member-at-Large:  Mike Madden 

 

Audio/Visual Tech:  Dave Burk 

 

Host:  Gail Madden 

 

Greeter:  Dave Burk 

 

 

FVWWC  
Special Interest Groups 

 

Shopsmith  Dave Dockstader 

SIG Chair:   (630) 851-8118 

 

Scrollsaw  Dave Dockstader 

SIG Chair:   (630) 851-8118   

 

Hand Tool SIG Mike Brady  

Chairmen:  mbrady25@comcast.net 

   Mike Bridger  

   bridger.mike@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 
 

Member Check-in  
 

The FVWWC Board and some members 
have noticed a few individuals regularly 
attending our meetings and enjoying our 
programs and hospitality that have not paid 
their dues.  In some cases, they are past 
members who have not paid their dues for 
several years.  As you know, guests are 
always welcome at our meetings, but after 
checking us out and continuing to attend 
meetings, we think you should join the club.  
Our membership dues are the main source of 
funds that cover the cost of the meeting 
room, speakerôs fees, and refreshments ï 
which can exceed $300 per month. Dues are 
a modest $30 per year for individuals ï thatôs 
only $2.50 per month ï even the 
refreshments and coffee are worth that much!   
 
So, we will have a member check-in table at 
the August meeting.  If you are not current on 
your 2014 dues, we ask that you become so 
or not attend.  Some of you may not 
remember if you have paid up for 2014 or 
may have forgotten your badge ï weôll check 
the current membership list for you.  Steve 
Fox, our membership guy, will be there to get 
you current if need be. 

 
 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/FVWWC/FVWWC%202013/Jan%202013/president@fvwwc.org
mailto:thomas.sharp@sbcglobal.net
file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/Lee's%20Stuff/FVWWC/November/mbrady25@comcast.net
file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/FVWWC/FVWWC%202013/March%202013/dhpfaff@gmail.com
mailto:secretary@fvwwc.org
mailto:Krub411@yahoo.com
file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/FVWWC/November%202012/dcnfox127@gmail.com
mailto:roadbiker123@gmail.com
mailto:woodworkers@fvwwc.org
file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/Lee's%20Stuff/FVWWC/December/resources@fvwwc.org
file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/FVWWC/July%20FVWWC/mbrady25@comcast.net
mailto:bridger.mike@gmail.com
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Raffle 
 
The Big Raffle is still alive!  The items being raffled are 2 
Veritas saws. One is a crosscut tenon saw; the other is a rip 
tenon saw.  These are professional grade hand tools valued 
at $250.00.  Tickets are $5.00 each or 3 for $10.00.  All 
members current in their dues are eligible. 
 
 

 
Silent Auction 
 

One of the ways FVWWC raises funds for our 
programming and awards is via the items donated for the 
silent auction table.  While many of us are notorious 
packrats, at some point you have to give in and clean out 
your stash of unneeded woodworking tools, wood, and 
other supplies.  That way you can free up room to get 
more stuff!  So, get on the ball and dig through your 
workshop shelves, toolboxes, and cabinets for items 
someone else might want.  Itôs a three way win ï you get 
more space, the club gets some cash, and the buyer gets 
something he needs. 

 
 
 
 
Silent Auction Bargains at the July Meeting 
  

Assorted Screw Bags - $5 
 Wood Parts - $3 
 Turning Tools - $15 
 Safety Glasses - $1 
 
 
 

Norm Musur and Gail Madden ï Raffles and Silent Auction 
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Howard's Corner 

with Howard Van Valzah 
Aka: The Woodorker 

 
 
 
 
I'm the kind of guy who likes to repair things that don't work right.   My 
successes exceed my failures and it's amazing how often Duco cement (or 
now D6000) and duct tape are the basic repair elements.  Ten years ago I 
bought new glasses which cost about $700 which was OK since I was still 
working at the time.  Later, when my eyes changed I bought another pair at 
a local eye place.  They were a lot less expensive but too heavy (thick 
lenses) and they kept falling apart: lenses fell out, nose pieces broke off, and 
ear pieces disconnected.  The store was good about repairing them but I 
had to go there just about every two weeks for repairs, in contrast to the earlier pair which had never 
broken down.   
      After about fifteen repair trips I dug out my $700 glasses and to my surprise the lenses seemed to 
do a perfect job.  That worked fine until one ear piece came loose and a small interior spring was lost.  
The ear piece flapped around a lot and made the glasses very uncomfortable.  I used Duco cement to 
glue it in place and that worked for a few days but the ear piece did not hold up against my head like 
it should because the little spring was missing.  I cut off a small piece of a paper clip and Duco 
cemented it on the eye piece which prevented the ear piece from opening too wide. It is currently 
working just fine and the glue is also keeping the ear piece screw from coming loose.  I call it a $700 
repair. 
       The next thing that broke was an outdoor folding chair which was a favorite of mine because of 
its very light weight making it easy to carry around to various events.  It worked like a cane while 
walking and made a very comfortable seat when needing a rest time.  Sunshine and rain deteriorated 
the seat cover and it split apart in the middle.  My overweight condition contributed also.  My wife 
offered to make a new seat but study showed that there was no way to get a seat cover replaced 
unless it could be sewed in place which we could not do.  We really did not want to discard this chair 
which we really liked.  Bring on the Duct Tape.  We covered the old canvas seat with the tape 
wrapped around the aluminum tubing which closed the rip.  The chair works just fine but we do not 
know how the duct tape will react to sun and rain.   
       You should never be without these two supplies.  They always come in handy if you use your 
imagination a little bit. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To take a virtual tour of Howardôs woodshop, check out his article "Make Your Shop a Man 
Cave" posted on our website:  http://www.fvwwc.org/fvww/Plans/HowardsShop.pdf 
 

http://www.fvwwc.org/fvww/Plans/HowardsShop.pdf
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The New ñNormsò 
by Dave Dockstader 

 

I think most woodworkers mourn the loss of ñThe New Yankee Workshopò and the many projects built by 
Norm Abrams.  When Norm hung up his tool belt in 2009 after twenty-one years, there seemed to be a 
collective sigh from the woodworking brotherhood.  There simply hasnôt been a comparable show to arrive on 
PBS, the DIY Network, or HGTV.  Certainly Tommy MacDonald and ñRough Cutò tried to fill the void, but his, 
ñCome on guysò just doesnôt compare to hearing Normôs drawl when he said ñdrawer.ò 

But outside the television networks there is the Internet.  Here there are a large number of candidates.  
They arenôt always as prolific as Norm or Tommy, but since they donôt do just thirteen episodes in a season, 
they often have many more presentations available.  Generally, they arenôt closely tied to a sponsor either, so 
you get a variety of approaches rather than just what Rockler or Woodcraft has in stock.  Here are some of my 
recommendations. 

First, I have been following this young man for probably 10 or 12 years, since he was in high school and I 

stand in awe of his engineering prowess and creativity.  The site is: www.woodgears.ca .  Mathias Wandel 

is an amazing guy.  If you donôt believe me, just look at some of his projects.  I was especially impressed with 
his knock-down desk that he designed to go to college. Not only does it knock down, but the drawers interlock 
for transport, so it takes up less room in the back of a pickup.  Look closely at his woodworking machinery, 
joinery jigs, and furniture projects.  Any time someone builds his own table saw, band saw, jointer, sawmill, slot 
mortise, dust collector, pantorouter, and computer controlled box joint jig has my vote.  Then he shows you 
how you did it and sells plans.  Fascinating site. 

The second candidate is Steve Ramsey of ñWoodworking for Mere Mortalsò or WWMM for short.  The URL 

is: www.wo odworkingformeremortals.com .  Steve has a different perspective and a great sense of 

humor.  I never remember Norm cracking a joke or having quite as much fun as Steve does.  He provides a 
video every week as well as having an extensive blog that covers lots of topics and ideas.  His projects include 
everything from a marshmallow crossbow to a workbench and router table.  The projects generally arenôt large, 
but they are useful and cover a wide variety of topics. 

Next comes Marc Spagnuolo, www.thewoodwhispe rer.com .  Marc is a very talented woodworker.  

On his site, he has over 200 videos covering everything from design to finishing.  He also hosts a forum on the 
web site as well as podcasts which you can download and listen to while working in your shop.  Marc also 
sponsors a guild, which you can join for a fee.  He promises at least three projects a year which include videos, 
SketchUp plans, cut lists, and community support.  In the past these projects have included a Morris chair, a 
Greene & Greene blanket chest, a split-top Ruobo workbench, and a Shaker table.  These are certainly on par 
with what Norm used to build. 

In competition with Steve Ramsey in the humor category is Stumpy Nubs and Mustache Mike at 

www.stumpynubs.com .  Stumpy doesnôt produce as many projects as Steve, but his can be pretty 

involved. Most of them are additions to the workshop.  In fact, it was Stumpy who inspired me to make the 
Worksharp 3000 stand that I displayed for the club.  Box joint machines, a drum sander, and a rotating tool 
stand (think flip-top stand on steroids) are all part of his repertoire and plans can be purchased at the site.  
Caution: bring water.  His humor can be a little dry and sometimes just weird.  Mustache Mike is his sidekick 
and has a number of good videos available on the site concerning the finer points of scroll saws. 

Brian Grella from garagewoodworks.com  is another prolific woodworker and video producer.  He has 

over 100 videos, but I believe he is the only one on this list that boasts a Ph.D.  His projects run the gamut 
from small to large, with his furniture leaning toward Arts & Crafts design.  He has a number of workshop 
additions that I find very inventive.  Donôt miss his Bernoulli spiral clamps.  He has several SketchUp plans 
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available to download, but the only plans he has for sale are some of his workshop aids, like a horizontal 
mortise and a tilting router table fence. 

Back to the humorous sites, we have Chad Stanton at woodchoppintime.com .  Chadôs humor is a 

little out in left field, which I chalk up to youthful exuberance, but he has over 100 videos.  These are NOT on 
his web site (at least not all of them), but you can subscribe to his YouTube channel and find them there.  He 
does have some free plans on his web site. 

I have recently found Alain Vaillancourt , the French-Canadian version of Norm at thewoodpecker.net .   

He has not quite 50 videos available (in English) and plans available for download.  Some of these are unique 
like the Ski-doo trunk, the home video stand and the cupcake tower.  Try listening to Norm and then Alain.  The 
change in accents is mind-blowing.  But he is very entertaining and gives excellent detail on what he is doing 
and why. 

Jay Batesô site, jayscustomcreations.com  is very different.  Itôs almost more of a woodworking 

newspaper.  It has news from around the web, a bunch of different items he has collected on a weekly basis 
from all over ï and it all has to do with woodworking.  Iôm not sure how he does it, but it is always interesting to 
see what I missed in the last week.  Also Jay has a large of number of videos that he has produced covering a 
wide range of woodworking projects.  He even has one section of projects made with Kreg pocket-hole joinery.  
All of his plans and projects are free, including the SketchUp 8 Quick Reference card.  This is an excellent site 
to get a variety of information. 

Last but certainly not least is YouTube.  There is a veritable Vesuvius of woodworking information on 
YouTube.  In fact, all of the sites above have their videos there, but itôs quite often easier to find them on the 
individual web site.  But the one who doesnôt have a separate site is Izzy Swan and he really should.  He has 
well over 60 videos on YouTube (itôs hard to count), but they are interesting and fun.  Whether it is turning a 
bowl with a table saw or making a personal air conditioner (not exactly woodworking, but very timely), he 
always has a different approach and an interesting solution.  I highly recommend you subscribe to his YouTube 
channel.  And check out his pallet tool for quickly deconstructing pallets. 

Iôm sure there are others, but this is a good start.  The Internet is just a tool like any other (although you 
tend to spend more time there than running your table saw), but you should really avail yourself of all the great 
ideas and information it can provide. 

 

Dave Dockstader 
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Pennywise or Pound Foolish? 

 
Dave Dockstader hasnôt written his cheapskate column lately (but he did write an excellent 
contribution in this newsletter ï The New Norms).  So, I thought I would put in my 2 cents worth in his 
place.  I do think we woodworkers tend to be on the parsimonious side of things.  If you donôt think so, 
check out Howardôs column in this newsletter!  In our defense, it may be that we are able to make a 
lot of things others have to go out and buy, or just the challenge to make it yourself.  It also may be 
due to having to convince skeptical spouses that we really need to spend the money on that new tool 
or jig or whatever.  Along these lines, I found a need for some round cork pads to cushion drawer 
stops in a project.  Searching my inventory of stuff, I found none in stock.  I did find a wine bottle cork 
and thought perhaps I could just slice off some pads and save the time and money of going out to buy 
them.  Using my favorite Japanese saw, I was able to slice up the cork like a peperoni sausage.  The 
results were not bad and it only took me maybe 15 minutes to do.   
 

But, I needed 16 pads and only produced 9 pads 
from the cork.  What to do?  I did consider opening 
another bottle of that superb two buck chuck from 
Trader Joes to get another cork, but really donôt 
like working in the shop with an alcoholic buzz on.  
I ended up looking on Amazon and found a pack of 
fifty self-adhesive cork pads for $6.99 including 
shipping.  Thatôs only about 14 cents apiece and 
no glue is required.  I guess making your own pads 
isnôt worth the trouble, unless you factor in the 
enjoyment of consuming the wine.  Maybe the 

fragrance of the wine cork would give your project that extra something, too.   
 

Lee 

 

  

Editorôs Woodfiller 
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SHOW AND TELL 
 

 
 

 
 
 

      
 
 

  

 
Tom Sharp 
 
Project:  Cradle 
 
Wood:  White Oak            
 
Finish:  Danish Oil 
 

Note:  for friend at work 

 
MAC 
 
Project:  Friendship Cane 
 
Wood:  Basswood / Bubinga cap 
 
Finish:  Poly 
 
Notes:  club project 

 

Photos courtesy of Whit Anderson 

and Ed Schalk 



2012 FVWWC - PO BOX 1041 - BATAVIA, IL 60510-1041                                     10 
http://www.fvwwc.org - woodworkers@fvwwc.org 

 

 
 
 

SHOW AND TELL 
 
 

 
 

 
  

 
Alan Malmstrom 
 
Project:  CNC Router 
 

Notes:  Alanôs design 
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SHOW AND TELL 
 
 

 
 

 

 
  

 
Alan Malmstrom 
 
Project:  CNC Router Samples 
 
Wood:  Pine 
 
Finish:  Poly /  Gel Stain 

 


